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Hello fellow Lakeville Lions.  

I have some surprising news to share.  I recently received an Email from our District Governor Ron Guth.   

As of this point in time we are at 68 members, that puts us in first place in the district.  Culver is in 2nd 

place  with 67 members, and Dunlap is in 3rd place with 58 members.  What an awesome  job everyone!   

A special  thank you goes out to Past President Larry Ort for bringing in our newest member, Lion Ross 

Richard's, who was inducted during our last dinner meeting.  

Our next dinner meeting will be on the 23rd of this month.   We are going to have Pulled Pork with a pot 

luck  this time around, and we're going to change things up a bit, just so we don't  get bored. Those 

whose last name  start with  A-M will get to bring a dessert, and those who's last name start with N-Z will 

get to bring a salad or side dish. That should make things interesting. PCC Reed Fish from Indianapolis 

will be here to share a few words with us.  Also, 2nd Vice District Governor for 25-G will be here to share 

a few things with us as well.  It should be a great night!   Be sure to call Lion Jean DuFord with your 

reservations (574-291-0680) 

Just to give you a heads up, we are going  to have a Chili cook off at the May dinner meeting.  Those of 

you who won't be making chili will bring the side dishes.  Anything that goes with chili.  I will try to bring 

in some judges from around town.  I think three would be good. 

Moving on, the roof on Scout Hall was in need of repair,  so we got a couple of bids for the work.  We 

picked  one and got the job done the day of our Fish Fry.   Now we have no more leaks, and no more 

critters in the  ceiling. Thank you Lion Maxx for getting it done. 

Our Fish Fry was a big success. We have accounted for all but 10 of the 600 tickets we handed out.  We 

had a great turn out from our Lakeville Lions with 18 members on hand.  I believe we did a great job 

considering  we did it solo this year.  Thank you to everyone who helped us on this project.  A big thank 

you to JD Ort , and Larry Ort for heading it up. 

Just to let everyone know what your Board of Directors is doing , we passed a motion to donate two 

$1,000 scholarships to Laville High School.  

Our Food Trailer is finally going out on its first  project on Friday May 3rd, and Saturday May 4th .  North 

Liberty is have their 1st Friday food trucks on Friday evening. They are also having their town wide yard 

sale  that weekend. So we are going to be setting up and selling breakfast on Friday and Saturday, as 

well dinner on Friday.  Anyone interested in helping out give me a call or a text. So far it's just Darlene 

and me.  

I have an update on the new board.  At this time I have everything filled except for: 

        1st Vice President  

        2nd Vice President  

        Treasurer 

This has been a long one so I'll sign off for now.  See everyone at the dinner meeting.  

Yours in Lions , 

James W. Tibbs, President 

Lakeville Lions Club 

574-276-7521  

tibbs.james829@gmail.com  


